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Proclamations Proc. 8371 

To encourage attention to physical fitness, the President’s Council on Phys-
ical Fitness and Sports sponsors the National President’s Challenge, a six- 
week competition to determine America’s most active State. The Challenge 
extends from May 1 through July 24 this year. I encourage Americans to 
register for the Challenge at www.presidentschallenge.org and to begin re-
cording activity to help their State win this year’s competition. 

By learning about the benefits of physical fitness, staying motivated, and 
being active and eating healthy, more Americans can live healthier, longer, 
and happier lives. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, BARACK OBAMA, President of the United States of 
America, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Constitution and 
laws of the United States, do hereby proclaim May 2009, as National Phys-
ical Fitness and Sports Month. I call upon the American people to take 
control of their health and wellness by making physical activity, fitness, 
and sports participation an important part of their daily lives. I encourage 
individuals, businesses, and community organizations to renew their com-
mitment to personal fitness and health by celebrating this month with ap-
propriate events and activities. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this first day of 
May, in the year of our Lord two thousand nine, and of the Independence 
of the United States of America the two hundred and thirty-third. 

BARACK OBAMA 

Proclamation 8371 of May 4, 2009 

Older Americans Month, 2009 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 

Older Americans have carried our Nation through great challenges and tri-
umphs. They have enriched our national character and strengthened the 
Republic for those who have followed. During the month of May, we pay 
tribute to the wisest among us. 

Throughout the land, older Americans are strengthening our communities 
and the American way of life. Many senior citizens remain in the work-
force to support themselves and their families. Others are embarking on 
second careers and exploring new interests and fields of knowledge. Inspir-
ing citizens of all ages, many serve as advocates and volunteers in commu-
nity service roles. In this important work, they make a real difference in 
the daily lives of fellow citizens of all ages, while promoting and strength-
ening the American spirit of civic participation. 

My Administration is working to create opportunities for older Americans 
to share their skills and wisdom with younger generations. One of the bills 
I recently signed into law, the Edward M. Kennedy Serve America Act, ex-
pands and improves service opportunities for older Americans. Our Nation 
can benefit greatly from the experience and hard work of our older Ameri-
cans, and I am committed to providing service opportunities to achieve this 
end. 
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Title 3—The President Proc. 8372 

We owe older Americans a debt of gratitude and must work to help them 
age with dignity. Through home- and community-based services, including 
health promotion and preventive care programs, many older Americans are 
able to live more independent and healthier lives. This year’s theme for 
Older Americans Month, ‘‘Living Today for a Better Tomorrow,’’ captures 
the importance of helping seniors today so they can enjoy the years ahead. 

My Administration is committed to supporting older Americans and is 
working to strengthen health care, retirement, community involvement, and 
other programs vital to their interests and beneficial to all of us. Older 
Americans have earned this support, and we owe them nothing less. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, BARACK OBAMA, President of the United States of 
America, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Constitution and 
laws of the United States, do hereby proclaim May 2009 as Older Ameri-
cans Month. I invite Americans of all ages; representatives of government 
at all levels; businesses and communities; faith-based and neighborhood or-
ganizations; and health, academic, and recreational institutions to acknowl-
edge the contributions of older Americans during this month and through-
out the year. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this fourth day of 
May, in the year of our Lord two thousand nine, and of the Independence 
of the United States of America the two hundred and thirty-third. 

BARACK OBAMA 

Proclamation 8372 of May 4, 2009 

National Charter Schools Week, 2009 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 

Improving our schools is the collective responsibility of all Americans— 
business owners and workers, educators and parents, students and their 
communities. We must ensure that all students receive a high-quality edu-
cation that delivers the knowledge and skills needed to succeed, and that 
young men and women stay on the path to graduation and a life-long com-
mitment to learning. 

Many successful public charter schools across the Nation are working to 
meet these goals. Founded by parents, teachers, and civic or community or-
ganizations, our Nation’s public charter schools enjoy broad leeway to in-
novate. 

The best public charter schools and their students are thriving in States 
that have adopted a rigorous selection and review process to ensure that 
autonomy is coupled with greater accountability. The growth of effective 
public charter schools benefits our children, and States have an important 
role to play in their expansion. 

During National Charter Schools Week, we recognize these public charter 
schools for their dedication and commitment to achievement in education. 
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